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EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 

Approval and Amendment of the Joint Powers Agreement Camino Real Utility Authority 

(CRRUA) between the City of Sunland Park and Doña Ana County.  

 

On June 27, 2023, the Board of County Commissioners approved amendments to the Joint Powers 

Agreement between Doña Ana County and the City of Sunland Park which created the Camino 

Real Regional Utility Authority.  On January 23, the City of Sunland Park made changes to the 

agreement that had been approved by the BOCC thereby requiring approval of the Amended JPA 

with the changes made by Sunland Park. 

Sunland Park made the following changes to JPA approved by the BOCC on June 27, 2023. 

1. Changed date in first paragraph from 2023 to 2024. 

  This is an appropriate change. 

2. Section 4.  Added “Joint” before “authority” in and used abbreviation “W/WW” before 

“service area” and added “W/WW Service” between designated and area. 

 These changes clarifying and don’t make any significant difference to what was 

approved by the BOCC 

3. Section 5.A  Board Membership (City Membership)  Changes the membership of city 

appointees to include a member of the governing body.  The county approved version had 

two representatives from the community.  The city-approved version replaces one of the 

community representatives with the member of the governing body. 

4. Section 5.A  Board Membership (City Membership)  Changes the membership of county 

appointees to include a member of BOCC.   The county approved version had two 

representatives from the community.  The city-approved version replaces one of the 

community representatives with the member of the governing body. 

5. Section 8.B  Use and Disposition of Revenues  Changes reference to Section 15 to Section 

13.   

 This is appropriate as it corrects an error in numbering due to removing certain 

sections from the original JPA. 

6. Section 14 Duration.  Duration continues to be perpetual but allows for termination in 

accordance with Section 15 (as revised) in addition to if there were to being enabling 

legislation. 

7. Section 15 Termination.  Changes termination from being only “for the mutual benefit of 

the parties,” to allowing termination “upon four years’ notice. 

A question was brought up about whether this change in termination would affect 

the ability of CRRUA to obtain certain loans or issue certain bonds because the 
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ability to terminate the JPA could cause some lenders concern about issuing any 

kind of loan for more than four years due to uncertainty of the continued existence 

of the JPA.  I contacted our bond counsel and he confirmed that it could cause some 

concerns depending on the type of financing being sought and the lender involved.  

He stated than any type of a termination clause, including the one contained in the 

version approved by the BOCC (“for mutual benefit of the parties”) could cause 

similar concerns by lenders.  
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